





Warsaw, 24 January 2025

Dear Madam/Sir,

We are honoured to invite you to the Inter-Parliamentary Conference for the Common Foreign and Security Policy and the Common Security and Defence Policy, which will take place in Warsaw on 23–25 March 2025. The meeting is one of the most important events of the parliamentary dimension of the Polish Presidency of the Council of the European Union.

The aim of the meeting is to discuss key topics concerning foreign affairs, security and defence among members of parliaments and distinguished guests. Security, including its international and military dimension, has become the key theme of the Polish Presidency. We believe that the recently started institutional cycle is an excellent opportunity to discuss the European Union's changing foreign policy priorities and the structure of its security architecture. In the context of the challenges faced by our Community, including Russia's ongoing aggression against Ukraine, we want to start a debate about external hybrid threats destabilising Europe, the need to bolster European defence and improve security in the Baltic Sea Region.

We are looking forward to meeting you at the Conference. We are convinced that together we will contribute to strengthening the security ties that bring our countries and institutions together.

Best regards,

Aghieszka Pomaska

Chairwoman of the European Union Affairs Committee of the Sejm of the Republic of Poland

Paweł Kowal

Chairman of the Foreign Affairs Committee of the Sejm of the Republic of Poland

Andrzej Grzyb

Chairman of the National Defence Committee of the Sejm of the Republic of Poland

Tomasz Grodzki

Chairman of the European Union Affairs Committee of the Senate of the Republic of Poland

Grzegorz Schetyna

Chairman of the Foreign Affairs Committee of the Senate of the Republic of Poland

Mirosław Różninski

Chairman of the National Defence Committee of the Senate of the Republic of Poland